
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, March 8, 2020 
 

Prelude                        Agnus Dei Bizet 
 

Worship Hymns     His Name is Wonderful 
                                 (Words  are on the back  of Bulletin)   
                                     Here in this place  HWB #6 
 

Opening Prayer 
 

Welcome    
 

Worship Music  Maria Paff 
                      arranged by Larry & Edie Tschetter 
 

Children’s Time 
 

Offering & Prayer  When I survey the wondrous cross 

           Lowell Mason 

Scripture  Sharing 
 

Sharing Time & Joy reports 
 

Congregational Prayer 
 

Hymn     Christ is the world’s true light  HWB #334 
 

Scripture Reading                  John 8:12-20   
 

Sermon                “Light of the World”  
 

Sending Hymn  
           I heard the voice of Jesus say   HWB #493  
 

Benediction  
 

Musical Response and Postlude  
 



TODAY  March 8 

Greeters:  Joyce Hofer & Brigitta Hofer 

9:45 am: Worship Service 

Accompanists:  Norma Hofer 

Worship Leader:   Amanda Mettler 

Worship Music:  Maria Paff  

     arranged by Larry & Edie Tschetter 

Children’s Time:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Scripture Reading: Catherine Scandrett  

Message:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Coffee Time: Mildred Hofer 

10:45 am: Sunday  School for all ages 

Wednesday :Prayer meeting 6:15pm 
 

NEXT SUNDAY–March 15 
Greeters: Dennis & Marcia Schrock 

9:45 am: Worship Service 

Accompanist:  Charlene Friesen 

Worship Leader:   

Worship Music: none 

Children’s Time:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Message:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Coffee Time:  Brigitta Hofer 

10:45 am:  Sunday School for all ages 

March Projects: 
 

Congregational Ministries:     
        Soap & Hygiene kits  
Children's Sunday School 

Department: School kits 

Calendar of Events:  
March 10, 1:30 pm                   Prayer Shawl Ministries 
March 11, 6:15pm                    Prayer Meeting 
March 11, 7:00pm                    Deacons Meeting 
March 18, 7:00pm                    Church Board Meeting 
March 25 noon                          Connection information due   
 
Having a HMC related  meeting or an activity? Lets keep in touch. 
       Let Kathy P. know to put it on the calendar! 

"All are invited to join me 
in a short prayer meeting 
this Wednesday at 
6:15 p.m. at the church. It 
is appropriate during this 
time of upcoming changes 
that together we seek 
God's wisdom and guid-
ance for our church leaders 
and those working toward 
calling a pastor for Hutter-
thal. If you are unable to 
join us in person, please 
join us in praying where 
you are." Charlene Friesen 



 Schmeckfest Notes 
The Schmeckfest Country Kitchen is asking for donations of food 
items for March 20, 21 and 27, 28. Poppy seed rolls, fruit pockets, 
pumpkin rolls, caramel rolls, jams, horseradish and summer savory 
sell especially well. Donated food items for the Country Kitchen 
may be brought to Sterling Hall and should be labeled. Thank you! 
 

Community & Beyond 
Families interested in Freeman Academy's vibrant Christian educa-

tion are invited to open houses on Friday, March 13, and Monday, 
April 20. Short tours including classroom visits are also available. 

Both open houses welcome guests from 9:45 am to 1 pm.  

 
Screening for incoming kindergarten students will be held March 31 
at 3:45-4:45 pm in Music Hall at Freeman Academy. Parents can 
register their children at FreemanAcademy.org. Children must be 5 
years old by Sept. 1, 2020. Freeman Academy limits the kindergar-
ten class to 12 students with one teacher. For more information; 
lallison@FreemanAcademy.org or 605.925.4237 extension 225.  
 

 Varenyky supper to benefit MCC.  Come enjoy varenyky, ham, salad, 
and mooss Saturday, March 14, from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. at the Moun-
tain Lake (MN) Christian School. Your donation will help Mennon-
ite Central Committee provide relief for refugees in Ukraine, as 
they did a century ago. Also, bid (by silent auction) on an MCC cen-
tennial commemorative pitcher by potter Mark Goertzen, and pick 
up A Place for Ruth (a biography from a World War II refugee's 
perspective). The Mountain Lake Loaves and Fishes Food Shelf will 
receive 10% of proceeds  

Prayer Requests: 
• Pray for Melvin L Hofer family, Melvin past away on March 4th. 

Funeral services will be Monday, March 9th, at 10:30am. 
• Continue praying for our church, our church family and those 

who are unable to come to Sunday Worship. 
• Lancaster (Pennsylvania) Mennonite School The Lancaster 

Mennonite High Campus Chorale spring concert season begins 

today. Pray that God may be glorified and that students and 

listeners be blessed. Pray also for safety as students travel   

different locations . 

mailto:lallison@FreemanAcademy.org


Flandreau needs:   Because many immigrants are settling into their 
new culture and are receiving pay for their work on the farms, they 
are now asking that financial support be given.  Bienvenidos a 
Brookings continues to transport immigrants to Immigration court 
in Minneapolis and Omaha on a weekly basis. They are grateful for 
your monetary donations that help with gas, lodging and food for 
these trips. Your gifts also will be used to purchase food and clothes 
for the new families arriving. 

Make your donations to Bienvenidos a Brookings  
( memo-Flandreau Project) or  
Brookings Foundation   (memo-Bienvenidos a Brookings)  send to  
Tom Manzer, 924  4th st. Brookings, S.D. 57006 

 

 

His Name is Wonderful 
His name is Wonderful, His name is Wonderful, His name is  
Wonderful, Jesus, my Lord. 
He is the mighty King, Master of everything, His name is Wonderful, 
Jesus, my Lord. 
 
He's the Great Shepherd, the Rock of all ages, Almighty God is He. 
Bow down before Him, Love and adore Him, His name is Wonderful, 
Jesus, my Lord. 

For  up to date information about HMC please visit  our website: 

www.hmcfreeman.org 

Pastor Contact Information: 
jackscandrett4@gmail.com 

Pastor Jack’s Mobile: 605.679.0258 
Church Office contact: 925-7186 

Hutterthal@goldenwest.net 


